
Our students will be lifelong learners who will be resilient, compassionate, self-sufficient members of society.
CCSD will provide an environment that empowers every student, every day to transfer their learning to life.

Maintenance board Report
10.25.23

  This month we had state bus inspections, all three buses passed with only a few minor items 
that were pointed out, such as in cab passenger bulb being out. All buses have their new tags 
and ready to go.
  Johnson Control Systems was at the High School for an annual HVAC inspection. The 
technician went through the software system, looked through the hardware systems and 
received more training on the METASYS programing system.
  The middle gym boiler has been installed and we are still waiting for the collection hood from 
to be able to run the boiler. The estimated lead time is a few weeks, Ferguson failed to inform 
me on the additional lead time for this item.
  This week I fabricated up an inspection panel for the city’s woodchip boiler. We are hoping to 
fire up the chip boiler Monday the 23rd, takes a good solid day to heat up but we should be 
getting heat to the gym while waiting for the final parts for the middle school boiler.
  Bus transportation has been busy this month with Middle school spots, high school sporting 
events, and the Southeast music festival taking place at the Craig high school. 105 plus 
participants will be arriving Saturday     21st and Sunday 22nd with 101 of the participants 
arriving on IFA. Klawock was gracious enough to assist us in the transportation to and from the 
ferry.
  General maintenance in the district has been steady, from replacing gutter, repairing drains, 
toilets, urinals, and sinks. Making small sheet rock patches, repairing middle school shower, 
replacing bad windows in the Elementary school cafeteria and High school commons and 
many more PM’s and CM’s.
  I would be happy to answer any additional questions.

Daniel Nelson
Maintenance Director.




